
September 8, 2006 
 
 
 
Nancy Wieben Stock 
Presiding Judge of the Superior Court 
700 Civic Center Drive West 
Santa Ana, CA   92701 
 
Dear Judge Wieben Stock: 
 
This is in response to the 2005-06 Grand Jury report, “Are Schools Feeding or Fighting 
Obesity?” 
 
6.1  Savanna School District does not have any vending machines in student areas and 
does not have any student stores on our campuses. 
 
6.2  A Student  Wellness Policy was adopted by the Savanna School District Board of 
Trustees on June 13, 2006. 
 
6.3  We have recently hired a new Director of Food Services and are reviewing all of our 
meals to ensure that they meet or exceed state and federal guidelines for healthy food 
offerings. 
 
7.1  Our Director of Food Services is responsible for foods served on our campuses. 
 
7.2  A Student Wellness Policy was adopted by the Savanna School District Board of 
Trustees on June 13, 2006. 
 
7.3  Under the direction of our new Director of Food services, we have implemented a 
new meal plan selection for students including, but not limited to, a salad bar option.  
The salad bar is being piloted with students at one of our schools with the intention to 
include all our schools within a reasonable time frame. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dr. Sue Johnson 
Superintendent 


